JAMESTOWN TOWN COUNCIL

WORK SESSION

March 1, 2006

A work session was called to order at the Jamestown Philomenian Library at 7:15 PM by Council Vice President Julio J. DiGiando.  The following members were present: 

Barbara A. Szepatowski

 Michael Schnack

Absent:
David Long, President



William Kelly

Also present:
Bruce R. Keiser, Town Administrator 



Kimberly A. Turcone, Deputy Town Clerk 

Present from the Wildlife Committee:
Christopher Savastano







Richard Rembijas







Wendy Harvey







Nancy Crawford







Lt. William Donovan, Police Department

Liaison







Councilor Barbara Szepatowski, Liaison

Also present:
Lori Gibson, Wildlife Biology, RIDEM, Division of Fish and Wildlife 

Councilor Julio DiGiando opened the work session and explained that no decisions will be made tonight by the Town Council and then introduced the chairman of the Wildlife Committee, Christopher Savastano.

Mr. Savastano reviewed the Wildlife Committee recommendations that were distributed to the Council at the Council meeting on January 23, 2006.  He reinterated the concerns of the committee, that being:

· Population increase of the deer

· Lyme Disease

· Habitat Destruction 

Ms. Gibson stated that there is no reason for a private landowner to not give permission to a hunter on their land with restrictions that they place in writing to the prospective hunter.  It would also be beneficial to the Town to allow hunting on town owned property and land owned by the Conanicut Island Land Trust.  She also estimated that 47 deer were culled in Jamestown and another 18 were killed in car accidents.

Councilor Barbara Szepatowski handed out a letter written as the owner of Paws and Claws with concerns she receives at her pet boutique from concerned citizens.  She distributed a two page letter to the Council and audience and recommended that it be placed on the next Council agenda on March 13th.   In summery, she pointed out the following concerns:

· Residents are against off island hunters

· She would like to see sharp shooters with a Police escort to “night-jack” the herd in Beavertail State Park

· The RI Food Bank should receive the deer meat hunters do not need

· A grant should be looked into for deer contraception

Councilor Julio DiGiando requested that the deer population item be placed on the March 13, 2006 agenda.

Following a round of questions from the audience regarding contraception and coyotes vs. deer, the work session concluded at 8:30 pm.

Attest:

Kimberly A. Turcone 

Deputy Town Clerk 

c:
Town Council Members (5)


Town Administrator


Town Solicitor


Administrative Circulation
Amended March 13, 2006
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